Wigan

In October 2022 the National Education Union (NEU) issued your Local Authority formal industrial action
ballot notifications for all maintained schools within your LA regarding their dispute with the Secretary of
State for Education over the funding of school staff’s pay awards. Under the Freedom of Information Act, I
am requesting that you provide the following information:

1. The total number of school support staff (school support staff covers all 107
staff not working as leaders and teachers in publicly funded schools)
included on ballot notices across your Local authority that were
provided by the NEU.



